
 

 
 

➢ The meeting was called to order at 1pm with introductions of those in attendance. 
 

➢ Updates 
• Executive Board-President/VP – Esmeralda Chavez will replace Darcy 

Pickens as Safe Kids President, Darcy will serve as an advisor. 
• Kids’ Plate Grant – Safe Kids received the Kids Plate grant which will provide 

funding for many things to include pool alarms, child safety seats, poison 
prevention, bike helmets and safety education, etc.  John Tyler requested that 
we purchase a car demonstration seat. 
 

➢ Upcoming Events 
• The Poison Prevention Committee is hosting Kids in the Cabinet & Beyond on 

3/8/18 from 9am-1pm at Koinonia Church 
• 5th Annual Rudy Salas Car Seat Check-up on May 19th – Araceli stated that 

this is still in the works, however volunteers will be needed.  More 
information to come. 
 

➢ Safe Kids Day Update 
• Safe Kids Day Sponsor Letter W9 – Araceli has sent it out.  We have received 

$1,500 in donations, a $50 Walmart gift card, the Sheriff’s Office is providing 
breakfast and lunch for our volunteers the day of the event, and Esmeralda 
has secured a photographer for the day. 

• This year we would like to put together an education packet for the students.  
Each booth sponsor is asked to provide education information about their 
lesson to Araceli to compile. 

• The next Safe Kids Day Planning Committee meets on 2-22-18 at 11am  
• Booth Registration – we have 6 so far but need many more.   

• Anna Childress offered the CPR dummies to be used.  
• Julie LeFils and Melissa Wescoat offered to float and play games with 

kids while waiting for booths to open up. 
• Araceli stated she is contacting last year’s booth sponsors to ask for 

participation this year. 
 

➢ Social Media Training – Julie LeFils shared lots of information and tips on how to get 
the most out of social media.  She encouraged Safe Kids member organizations to 
share the name of their Facebook pages with Araceli to compile a list for the 
coalition in order to like & share posts. 

Meeting Notes 
Wednesday, February 21, 2018 



➢ Member Announcements 
• Buckle Up for Itzy – Paint Night Fundraiser on February 23rd  
• CHP reported that there were 3 child fatalities recently due to drinking and 

driving. 
• Adventist Health is holding Car Seat Safety Classes on the 1st & 3rd Thursdays 

of each month at their Douty Street Clinic 
 

➢ Next Meeting:  Wednesday, March 21, 2018 at 1pm 


